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The £1.3m project to refurbish and repair the areas of the Greens, Esplanade Gardens and structures 
along the cliff top continues to progress well, with progress evident across the site.
This project is supported by the National Lottery through the Heritage Lottery Fund and Big Lottery Fund 
and will be complete during June 2017.
With works continuing on the new play area and crazy golf, the Victorian shelters on cliff parade, the 
town sign and shelters situated around the Greens.
The new Time and Tide Garden can be seen taking shape as the focal point of the main gardens and 
landscape works remain on schedule.

Clockwise from top left: Works to Time and Tide Garden. New Crazy Golf: This area will be completed and opened as soon as possible once all safety 
surfaces and equipment is fully installed. New Rose Garden and works to Edwardian Pavilion underway : This area will soon be planted and ready to open 
to the public. Play area Progress: This area progresses well with one more piece of equipment to arrive before the installation of safety surface.



Next steps and Key Dates
In the next steps are:

Installation of safety surfacing to the play area
Installation of the Crazy Golf equipment
Formation of the final wall for the Time and Tide Garden
Wood work to Butterfly shelters
Resurfacing of the Greens pathways

230-123-2

Clockwise from top left: Butterfly Shelters: Whilst progress has been hampered by conditions, the structures are now ready for refitting with their roof and 
panelling progress can be seen in the above photo. Lower Green area: Raised flower bed and paving to the front of the Pier building are both complete and 
the awaiting planting to take place. The shelter situated on the Lower Green is currently receiving its last coat of paint and the roofing is being fixed ready 
for the paving works to recommence.


